

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

February 24, 2021

K. Scherr

Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

C. Saunders City Clerk

K. Koltun Supervisor, Policy and Strategic Issues

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on February 23, 2021 resolved:

That the following actions be taken with respect to the 1st Report of the Accessibility Advisory Committee from its meeting held on January 28, 2020:

- a) the following actions be taken with respect to the Memo dated January 20, 2021, from the Director, Roads and Transportation, related to the 2021 Neighbourhood Street Reconstruction Projects - Complete Streets Sidewalk Assessments:
- i) the Civic Administration BE ADVISED that the Accessibility Advisory Committee (ACCAC) supports the inclusion of sidewalks on both sides of the streets listed within the above-noted Memo except in circumstances that warrant sidewalks on only one side of the street; and,
- ii) the Civic Administration BE ADVISED that the only instances that call for zero sidewalks on a street should be situations where the circumstances are insurmountable for the installation of sidewalks and, in those cases, the ACCAC should be consulted:

it being noted that the above-noted Memo was received;

- b) the following actions be taken with respect to the Accessibility Advisory Committee (ACCAC) Terms of Reference:
- i) the above-noted Terms of Reference, as appended to the agenda, BE RECEIVED; and,
- the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to consider adding additional provisions concerning ableism when drafting the updated ACCAC Terms of Reference document;
- c) Jay Menard BE APPOINTED as the Accessibility Advisory Committee representative to the Community Diversity and Inclusion Strategy (CDIS) Leadership Table; and,

d) clauses 1.1, 1.2, 3.1, 3.2, 3.4, 5.1, 5.3, 5.4 and 5.5 BE RECEIVED. (2.1/4/CPSC)

B. Westlake-Power Deputy City Clerk

/jb

cc: D. MacRae, Director, Roads and Transportation

M. Schulthess, Deputy City Clerk

B. Westlake-Power, Deputy City Clerk

Chair and Members, Accessibility Advisory Committee

P. McClennan, Executive Assistant to the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer